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Dear Parent / Carer, 

 

The recent news updates on the Corona Virus show that the 

outbreak in this country is increasing and, if the empty shelves 

in the shops are anything to go by, a certain level of panic is 

setting in. I am receiving regular updates from Public Health 

England and Cheshire East Council with specific guidance for 

schools. The advice is still at this stage to promote hand 

washing as the best form of spreading the virus. I know some 

parents have asked me about hand washing breaks and 

supervision to ensure pupils wash their hands properly. I can 

assure you that all practical steps are being taken by staff to 

promote clean hands in school. It is in all our interests to 

promote hand hygiene in this way. Each evening, our 

caretaking staff have re-doubled their efforts to ensure that 

classrooms and regularly used surfaces are germ free. Should 

the advice change or if we have a case in the immediate area, I 

will of course write to you with updated advice. 

 

World Book Day was a great success last week. The children 

had fun dressing up in comfy pyjamas and enjoying a variety of 

books throughout the day. Reading is such an important part of 

learning – it cuts across all subject areas and those pupils who 

read well, do well.  

 

You may have noticed two new additions to the infant 

playground. We now have a Phonics pond and 100 square 

playground markings which our PTA have funded. Both Juniors 

and Infants will use these markings as part of active learning 

lessons. Due to parents ongoing support for our wonderful 

PTA, little extras like this are made possible. 

 

Another little addition of my own happened during the week. 

Baby Liam George Stenson (8.10lbs) arrived safe and well on 

Wednesday afternoon, thank God. Mother and baby are doing 

well.  

 

    

Damien Stenson Headteacher 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GOLDEN 
CERTIFICATE

ATTENDANCE 

GOOD TO 

BE GREEN 
VIP 
Values In Practice 

WINNING 
HOUSE 

Reception - Brody S 

Year 1 - Lottie W 

Year 2 - Edward H 

Year 3 - Jack P 

Year 4 - Patrick C 

Year 5 - Lillia R 

Year 6 -  Freddie W 

 
All these pupils gave 100% in their studies last 
week. 

Reception ~ 97.33% 

Year 1 - 98.97% 

Year 2 - 96.00% 

Year 3 - 97.59% 

Year 4 - 95.16% 

Year 5 - 95.00% 

Year 6 - 96.19% 

 

Well done to Year One and Year Three, our 

Key Stage 1 and 2 attendance winners, 
 

Reception - Olivia B 

Year 1 - Finley C 

Year 2 - Luke A 

Year 3 - Verity M 

Year 4  - Patrick C 

Year 5 -  Max H 

Year 6 - Maddie T 

All of these pupils kept our Golden Rules last 

week.  
 

Our VIP’s this week, proudly wearing the red 

sweatshirts for demonstrating our Christian 

Values, will be: 

Reception ~ Isla O-M ( Perseverance and 

Respect) 

Year 1 ~ Lilly D ( Friendship) 

Year 2 ~ Bella S (Respect) 

Year 3 ~ Brooke O (Friendship) 

Year 4 ~ Charlie M (Perseverance) 

Year 5  ~Sienna H (Respect) 

Year 6 ~ Chen N (Perseverance) 

 

Wilfrid with 315 House Points 

Green 294 

Griffin 281 

Mallory 276 

Well done Wilfid !! 

9TH MARCH  2020 

TIMES 
TABLES & PEN 
LICENCES  

  



HYPl 

OTHER NEWS 
 

Upcoming Schedule of 

Events 

 

W/C 09/03/2020 

09/03/2020 ~ Y3 & 4 Lunchtime Knitting Club 

09/03/2020 ~ R & Y1 Lunchtime Archery Club 

09/03/2020 ~ Y2 Choir (lunchtime) 

09/03/2020 ~ Junior After School Hockey 

10/03/2020 ~ Reception hearing and sight testing 

10/03/2020 ~ Y5 Samba Drumming at lunchtime 

10/03/2020 ~ Ballet lessons before school (Y2 –Y5) 

11/03/2020 ~ Cheshire Quicksticks Hockey Final 

(am) 

11/03/2020 ~ Junior Choir (lunchtime) 

11/03/2020 ~ Junior Lego club (lunchtime) 

11/03/2020 ~ Swimming lessons Y4 (am) 

11/03/2020 ~ WFA After School Club (Y1-6) 

11/03/2020 ~ Ballet lessons before school (R & Y1) 

12/03/2020 ~ Junior Girls Football at lunchtime 

12/03/2020 ~ Tap lessons before school (Y2-6) 

12/03/2020 ~ Y5 &Y6 Netball Squad training 

12/03/2020 ~ Football match v Egerton (away) 

12/03/2020 ~ Reception Little Champions event (by 

invite) 

13/03/2020 ~ Gymnastics Squad Training before 

                      School 

 

W/C 16/03/2020 

16/03/2020 ~ Y3 & Y4 Lunchtime Knitting Club 

16/03/2020 ~ R & Y1 Lunchtime Archery Club 

16/03/2020 ~ Y2 Choir (lunchtime) 

16/03/2020 ~ Junior After School Hockey 

17/03/2020 ~ Y5 Samba Drumming at lunchtime 

17/03/2020 ~ Ballet lessons before school (Y2 – Y6) 

17/03/2020 ~ Netball Match v Bexton (home) 

18/03/2020 ~ Junior Choir (lunchtime) 

18/03/2020 ~ Junior Lego Club (lunchtime) 

18/03/2020 ~ Swimming lessons Y4 (am) 

18/03/2020 ~ WFA After School Club (Y1-Y6) 

18/03/2020 ~ Ballet lessons before school (R & Y1) 

19/03/2020 ~ Junior Girls Football (lunchtime) 

19/03/2020 ~ Tap lessons before school (Y2-Y6) 

19/03/2020 ~ Netball Training after school 

19/03/2020 ~ Football match v Bexton (home) 

19/03/2020 ~ Gymnastics Squad Training before 

school 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Used Stamps 
 
Please remember to cut off  your used 
postage stamps and send them into Mrs 
Haselden in the school office. These will be 
sent off  to raise funds for the Air 
Ambulance Trust. 
 
Thank you. 
 

MOBBERLEY AFTER SCHOOL 

CLUB 

Exciting News!! 

 
We have arranged for a qualified 

coach from Gymfinity Gymnastics to 

run a gymnastics session with the 

children at MOPS after school club 

on Thursday 12th March 2020. 

Gymfinity Gymnastics are based at 

Egerton Youth Club in Knutsford and 

one of their coaches, Elora Peers 

will be visiting us at MOPS. 

For more information about 

Gymfinity Gymnastics head over to 

their website; 

https://gymfinitygymnastics.co.uk/ 
  

 
 
 

 


